SENATE LEGAL AND CONSTITUTIONAL LEGISLATION COMMITTEE
CRIMTRAC

Question No. 214

Senator Ludwig asked the following question at the hearing on 14 February 2006:
Of the CPRS programmes mentioned on page 23 of the annual report:

a)
b)

c)

Which of these are migrating to the new system?

Is MNPP replacing NNI?

Are there any field extensions on the NNI that are not on MNPP currently?
i) If so, which ones and why?

The answer to the honourable senator’s question is as follows:

a)

b)

The programmes mentioned on page 23 of the annual report are the existing Police Reference
Systems (PRS). The National Names Index, National Firearms Licensing and Registration
System and National Vehicles of Interest System will, in time, be migrated to the CPRS, a
re-development programme.

Yes. The CPRS system which includes MNPP will replace NNI.

Yes. There are three fields on the NNI database that are not currently on MNPP. They
indicate the accuracy of a person of interest’s, date of birth, height and weight. Only one
jurisdiction provided this information to NNI. This information was not considered to be of
business value for MNPP.

) N/A.
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